Christian Education Report 2024 Year End
The Thursday Night Bible Study continues on Zoom with Ron Lemieux leading.

The Sunday Early Bird study continues also on Zoom with different people leading each Sunday.
The new study is a book title The Hope.

It has been mentioned that we may want to offer an in person Bible Study during the week
sometime in the coming months. We will be discussing what type of curriculum and when to
offer the study.

We continue to have Sunday school on Sunday mornings with our dedicated teachers and
assistants. We have also started a sing along during Sunday school time prior to the lesson
planned by Laurie Foster when she is available. We have had an assistant retire Jean Bailey and
a parent step up to help Bethaney Garbonski-Bruno. Thank you Jean for your service to the
children of our church. Thank you all Involved in the lasting commitment to hand down the
teachings of our Lord to our next generation.

Projects/Outreach in the past year:

Thirty food boxes were given out at Easter and Christmas to families located in Strafford,
Rochester and Barrington. We have a very giving group of people in our church family who
support this outreach in our community.

We have also supported 4 families with Christmas needs of children in our community. The
school was very surprised at the number of presents we provided to the children

The steak tip Bar B Que was successful with funds given proceeds to the Outreach and Angel In
Need funds.

The Sunday after Thanksgiving we had a joint activity with the Bow Lake Community Center
making crafts with the children that came to the event.

The trustees have completed renovations on the woman’s parlor which looks great for the
needs in the future for mothers who have small children that are still too young to attend
Sunday School/Nursery in the upper room. Thank you.

As the Superintendent of the Sunday School | am very appreciative of the support that | have
had and would like to thank everyone for all they do to support our Christian Education
Department.

Michelle Benger

Superintendent of the Sunday School.



